

Partner with Department of Commerce (DOC) to administer the EB-5 Immigrant Investor Visa Program



The paragraph mentions how the EB-5 immigrant investor visa program requires foreign nationals who invest in the United States to create at least 10 jobs to obtain LPR status.  Then it states:



	Due to a number of factors the EB-5 program has been underutilized and, as a result, job 	creation under this program has been limited.  USCIS views the EB-5 visa program as an 	important tool in assisting the U.S. economy as our country continues to recover from the 	recent recession.



	Currently, an opportunity exists for USCIS and the DOC to work together in promoting the 	EB-5 Visa Immigrant Investor Pilot Program (Pilot Program).  The goals of the Pilot Program 	and the goals of certain DOC components, such as Invest in America, seem to provide a 	natural starting point for agency collaboration.  OPS proposes setting up a working group 	with the DCO to determine how DOC might assist USCIS in making the EB-5 program 	more accessible to foreign investors through administrative efficiencies and promotion.



The memo goes on to describe how such a working group can operate listing the Implementation Method, Resources/Consideration & Target Date.   For instance under Resources/Considerations it specifies that "DHS and USCIS leadership agree that the partnership with DOC would be beneficial to USCIS as well as the EB-5 stakeholder community.”



As for implementation, the memo emphasizes that rules would need to be made to “codify joint administration of the EB-5 Visa Program once parameters are agreed upon between the two agencies.”



As for the target date, the memo mentions that such date is to be determined, also stating in parentheses, "We can begin cooperating with Invest in America immediately.  Allow 3-9 months so that the low hanging fruit can be harvested first."



Although this proposal is controversial within the EB-5 visa stakeholder community, it appears as though a partnership between USCIS to manage the visa portion of the program and DOC to manage the commercial operations, compliance, and promotion may be beneficial to increasing awareness among potential EB-5 immigrant investors and providing oversight of regional center operations.
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EB-5 Visa Program a Gold Mine in Idaho, Literally
 
[image: idaho.png]The State of Idaho is currently engaged in a full-fledged effort to create jobs via USCIS EB-5 Visa Program. It's cornerstone project: reopening a gold mine that was abandoned during the Great Depression.



This month, an Idaho Statesman article provided a lengthy profile of efforts by Idaho Governor Butch Otter and the Idaho Regional Center, which was established by real estate investors in a project called Blackhawk on the River, to secure Chinese investment in an old mine that sits on private property near Placerville, Idaho. Along with Taiwanese businessman Raymond Ku, who has experience in the Asia-U.S. immigration process, Otter already has at least 20 investors on board, which means the Idaho Regional Center has raised around $10 million. The State hopes that EB-5 will ultimately bring $60 million to Idaho every year.



Incidentally, Otter's interest in EB-5 is due, in large part, to "Project 60," an effort "aimed at increasing Idaho's gross domestic product to $60 billion," according to the Statesman. The first time Idaho tried to start a regional center, it created the tech-focused InvestIdaho, an undertaking that, in the words of Brian Dickens of the Idaho Department of Commerce, "[isn't] going anywhere" due to the fact that the regional center is not located in a Targeted Unemployment Area and cannot qualify for $500,000 EB-5 investments.



Idaho became interested in the gold mine project when Sima Muroff, Principal Manager for Blackhawk on the River, learned of the potential that may lie in land recently acquired by Don and Candy Miller, a wealthy Idaho couple. This from the Statesman:



	In 2005, the Boise North End couple had bought a ghost town called Quartzburg, about 	three miles outside of Placerville, with the idea of turning it into a recreation or 	second-home development.



	The Gold Hill Mine there was first opened in 1864 but has been abandoned since 1938.



	At the sale closing, the previous owner told Don Miller he had some papers with 	information about the property. Miller was presented with a garage full of documents - the 	entire record of all mining and exploration at Quartzburg since 1863. The documents 	offered a road map for geologists looking to reopen the mine.



	"It would be worth $30 million to $40 million if you had to go out and collect it today," Don 	Miller said.



	He worked with the Colorado School of Mines to analyze the documents and the 	information. The most remarkable find was that the piles of tailings sitting on the property 	since the mine closed in 1938 weren't tailing at all.



	Instead of a pile of waste, Miller was sitting on 180,000 tons of rich ore that had been 	mined and left unprocessed. It is valued at more than $50 million, he said. Best of all, the 	ore has few contaminants and has not leached heavy metals into the ground.



	A mutual friend at the Cascade Bank in McCall referred the Millers to Muroff. He and his 	partners bought into the Gold Hill Mine and it became the centerpiece of the Idaho 	Regional Center's investment.



[image: droppedImage.png]If Muroff and Governor Otter can reopen and exploit this mine with the help of foreign investment capital, it will be a success story for the EB-5 visa program, which, as the Statesman also notes, "has produced mixed results."
 
With nearly 100 EB-5 regional centers operating and so few projects actually getting off the ground relative to that number, a successful gold mine in Idaho would certainly show that the EB-5 program can work as it was intended and be a win-win situation for Americans and foreign national investors.



According to one EB-5 immigrant investor questioned recently by China Daily, "Gold is always precious. Times change, but it keeps its value."
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Transformation of D.C. Neighborhood Receives Help From EB-5
 
[image: angel.png]The Washington Post is reporting that a "new Giant grocery store and mixed-use development in [Washington D.C.]'s Shaw  neighborhood" have received $5 million from foreign investors. More specifically, it's the EB-5 Visa Program that has made the project possible.[image: image.png]



According to Angel Brunner, who is working with the Anacostia Development Corporation to raise money from foreign national immigrant investors, residents of Washington D.C. "have half the number of grocery stores that our suburban neighbors have." She goes on to tell the Post that any development initiative in D.C. that involves a new grocery store is a "good opportunity."



Brunner, who is a former official in the city of D.C.'s National Capitalization Revitalization Corporation, is heading up the project with her partner, immigration attorney David Morris of the Visa Law Group.



The new D.C. development is receiving a $100 million loan from the Department of Housing and Urban Development, and Brunner says that the amount of funding to be raised through the U.S. EB-5 immigrant investor program may ultimately match that figure.



Dubbed "CityMarket," the development is a 1-million square-foot plan that will take up a two-block area between 7th and 9th streets and O and P streets. The first phase will include 395 apartments, the Giant grocery store, and a hotel with nearly 200 rooms.



All told, the project is valued at $260 million, according to the Post.
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The EB-5 Investment Visa and "Naked Officials" – Regional Center Marketing in China
 
When asked how the Chinese government feels about [image: 114527025_1bb5ad6658_z.png]the USCIS EB-5 investment visa program, EB-5 service provider Brian Su's response is simple and to the point: They don't like it.



Although it's true that the Chinese State Council made a statement last month proclaiming the government's respect for a "citizen's choice for immigration," Su notes, China's recent request that all high-level officials and Communist Party leaders register their family members living overseas belies the fact that it's not completely comfortable with such emigration – in particular with foreign government incentives like the EB-5 visa program.



"There's a new term in Chinese," Su explains. A "naked official" refers to a high-ranking party member living in mainland China whose wife, children, and personal assets all reside abroad. This official is said to be "naked" because he has nothing of great value left in the country other than himself. Last month's call for these officials to register their family members underscores the government's concern that wealth is leaving the country.



The rise of high-ranking individuals with this status is just one factor that has the government worried, however. In July, the Guangdong Provincial Exit and Entry Administration issued a warning about the EB-5 investment visa program stating that the projects are risky and advised migration brokers and potential investors to exercise caution when considering the large volume of EB-5 visa regional center projects and investment immigration initiatives now being marketed.



This statement comes in response to growing EB-5 regional center marketing efforts in the country, particularly in the Pearl River Delta Region where EB-5 visa project promotion is widespread and frequent. According to Su, too many regional center projects are being marketed, and the government is "sending a message" that "[Regional centers] have to disclose all necessary information to their clients."



As for whether such a warning will discourage potential investors from investigating the EB-5 visa program, Su isn't worried.



"People are still interested," he says. "I don't think there will be any significant impact on the interest." But for regional centers "following the rules," he adds, "it's bad news."



Bad news or not, more EB-5 visas were issued to Chinese immigrant investors than to those from any other country in 2009, and it's unlikely the government's fear of wealth leaving the country will put a large damper on regional center marketing efforts or Chinese interest in investment immigration any time soon.



Brian Su blogs about the EB-5 investment visa and EB-5 regional centers at http://eb5news.blogspot.com/.
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EB-5 Program Breathes New Life into Plan for Suburban Sports Complex

 
[image: Taher.png]Developers in McHenry County, Illinois first looked to the traditional bond market when they tried to fund construction of a new sports complex. But when the market fell in 2008, they were forced to investigate alternative avenues for financing. What they found was the EB-5 Visa Program.



Now the Lakewood Village Board in Lakewood, Illinois has given the new "Sportsplex" its seal of approval, and the Chicagoland Foreign Investment Group (CFIG) is in charge of raising foreign investment capital. According to the Northwest Herald in McHenry County, CFIG Regional Center Operator and Chicago attorney Taher Kameli says "about 45 people" have already showed interest in putting up money for the Sportsplex.[image: image-1.png]



Kameli says that CFIG recently raised $8.5 million for the Aurora Memory Care Center, an assisted living establishment in suburban Chicago. "Based on my experience, I don't see any issues to raising these funds," Kameli tells the Herald.



The Sportsplex will be built in two phases. Outdoor playing fields for soccer, baseball, basketball, and other sports will be constructed alongside a large indoor facility, which will also contain retail space and a restaurant. All told, it should cover 165 acres in McHenry County.



The Herald adds the following: 



	Given recent immigration debates, project developers and planners are quick to defend the 	EB-5 program.
 
	"Not many of the investors will live in McHenry County. They may live somewhere else in 	the U.S.," Kameli said. "But their money creates jobs in McHenry County. That’s what 	residents should care about."
 
	Managing partner for the complex [Lou] Tenore said it was a way for potential new citizens 	to speed their progress.
 
	"It doesn’t guarantee citizenship," Tenore said. "They just don’t have to sit in line."



The Sportsplex initiative has also received permission to sell $18 million in recovery zone bonds received through the federal stimulus package. Those funds, along with EB-5, will bring in money for the development without having to pay back debt to any banks.
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Are you an EB-5 practitioner who would like to contribute an article?
Email Adam Green, Editor: adam@usadvisors.org
or contribute directly at EB5info.com
 
EB5info.com
Michael Gibson
michael@usadvisors.org
239.465.4160
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